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PRESIDENT'S PEN

About this time of year you get a bill from Lake
Forest Community Association for your annual
dues. This year your bill is again $40. A
whopping $3.33 per month. By comparison,
Crosspointe costs $44 per month; Burke Centre
varies by house type, but is always more than
$30; South Run Oaks people pay $27; South Run
_pays $50. We pay $3.33!

For that you receive maintenance of our
common grounds, entry way signs, house
number painted on the curbs, a wonderful set of
trails (potholes and all), and several hours a
month of a number of your talented and
dedicated neighbors' time.

Here are some of the projects your Board of
Directors is currently working on:

@ Planning for the repair and resurfacing of

our trails.

® Negotiating with Giant and the Fairfax
County Park Department for a set of
stairs up the slope from Huntsman
Square to the county pathway that
parallels the shopping center.

® Working with the utiity companies and
VDOT to minimize the impact of their
operations on us.

e Working with the county Board of
Supervisors for a traffic light at the
corner of Modisto and Pohick Roads.

® Maintaining contact with the Pohick
Valley Homeowners ~ Coalition, ~ the
Springfield District Council and our state
representative, Jim Dillard.

Lake

Forest
Community
Association

® Maintaining a team of block captains,
publishing this newsletter, distributing
homeowner documents to buyers and
sellers of homes in our neighborhood,
and handing the day to day
correspondence of the association.

® Managing an annual budget of about

$12,000 and a reserve fund about three
times that large.

© Reviewing plans for homeowner

improvements and maintaining an
architectural control commitiee.

The rewards to the Board of Directors for all
this work is only our appreciation. My thanks to
Jackie Thompson, Kay Burch, Noel Cantu, Calvin
Ball, John Bevis, John Landry, and Bev Gurner
for all their efforts. If you run into one of these
wonderful people, give them your thanks as wel.

Best wishes,

Dave Wilson

SEMI-ANNUAL
GENERAL MEETING

Pohick Regional Library

Thursday, June 9
7:30 p.m. - 9:00 p.m.

Update on the Bypass;
Trails and Park
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BOARD MEMBERS PHONE
Cal Ball, Architectural Control 440-8549
John Bevis, External/Legal 569-3239
Kay Burch, Secretary 4551720
Noel Cantu, Internal/School 440-8483
Bev Gurner 4557932
John Landry, Treasurer 569-9826
Jackie Thompson, V.Pres./Publicity  455-0962
Dave Wilson, President 4551847
Jennifer Yurina, Common Ground ~ 451-8417

Committee
Dan Kaletta, Gypsy moth committee 455-3645

HUNT FOR VOLUNTEERS

Every year at this time you read about the
election of VOLUNTEER members to the Lake
Forest Community Association Board. Each year
one-third of the board comes up for re-election.
Term of membership is three years, so we never
have an entirely new board. There are always six
members with some experience in working for
the community. Our meetings are one evening a
month and two general meetings a year.

The election will be held during the General
Meeting at Pohick Regional Library, June 9. If
you're interested in getting involved, keeping
abreast of happenings in our community, and
would like to be a part of ideas and decisions
regarding the future of our association and
neighborhood, here's a wonderful chance. The
time invested on your part is minimal. It is a nice
opportunity to have some input in the future
plans of our community. Why not call one of the
present board members right now and get your
name on the ballot.

LATE THANKS

Once again the luminaria "slves" appeared on
our streets on Christmas Eve morning. The bags
with sand, cup, and candle were placed up and
down the appointed sidewalks. The work that
was so coldly done in the morning, sprang
warmly to light n the twilight. Your unseffish work
transformed the streets into a winter wonderiand.
Thank you for your gift to our community.
See you next Christmas!

Ping 094

CALENDAR

18 March-1 April  Spring Break

6 May Senior Prom

14 May LFCA Yard Sale

30 May Memorial Day Holiday

9 June LFCA General Meeting
Pohick Regional Library
7:30 pm.

21 June West Springfield High School
Graduation

23 June Last day of school (?77)

6 September First day of school

CCONGRATULATIONS!!

The LFCA Board of Directors and spouses met to
enjoy the Lights of the Season on December 20,
1993. We presented the PRESIDENT'S AWARD
of $50 to 8007 Penn Manor Court. The three
RUNNERS-UP AWARDS of §25 each went to
7603 Modisto Lane, 7505 Cervantes Court and
9104 Fishermans Lane,

Al of the lighting displays in our
neighborhood were beautiful. It is not an easy
task to pick the winniers. All of the lighted homes
deserved to receive the awards. We all were the
winners of their efforts. THANKS!

COMMON GROUNDS COMMITTEE

The common grounds committee had a very
busy spring and summer in 1993. The planned
clean-ups and planting came off without a hitch.
Many thanks to all those who participated; we
could not have done it without you.

The unplanned project of 1993 was the tree
removal left by a violent spring storm which took
the bulk of our time and considerable expense.
The private contractors who cut up the mountain
of trees, mulched the branches, and ground the
stumps for us were: Bill Meeker and
Stumpbusters. If you need this type of work,
please call me for their phone numbers. | highly
recommend their services. The final phase of the
project was completed by Ben Kulman for his
Eagle Scout project. Thanks to Ben's effort, the
area has been cleared and replanted with native
Virginia trees.
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The committee's plan for 1994 is to restore
our paved trails by repaving the damaged areas
and redirecting runoff to avoid further damage.
When the weather clears and you see
spraypainted *x's" on the trails, don't worry. It's
not vandalism, just me getting the trails ready for
bids from contractors. Anyone interested in
bidding should contact me, and Il add you to
the bid fist.

With construction starting on the next leg of
the bypass, it's not clear what we will be doing
for the entrances this year. | will keep you
posted via special fiyer as spring arrives (if it
ever does).

1 will be making up a list of neighborhood
kids who wish to be added to our mowing and
project list for this spring. Those interested
should call me at 451-8417. Choices are made on
afirst call basis. If you snooze, you lose.

In closing, please feel free to call me if there
are common grounds problems you are aware
of, or if you wish to volunteer your services.

See you when it's warmerl

Jennifer R. Yurina

WANT GAS?

Some of our homeowners have been basking in
heat this winter. Washington Gas has been busy
getting their gas lines in.

If anyone has not had a chance to talk with
arepresentative, please call Jim Jackson at 368-
4131 of A Advantage Heating & Air Conditioning,
Inc. Some streets are stil lacking interest in
order to get the gas lines laid.

HUNTSMAN PARK

When the ground can be seen, you might want to
get out and take a walk around Huntsman Lake.
The Fairfax County Park Authority has connected
the trails to our community trails.

There is a tot lot, playground, multi-use court,
picnic area, footbridge, and fitness course
available for our pleasure. Parking is in the cul-
de-sac at the end of Dorothy Lane off Huntsman
Bivd. The park closes at dark. Patrols wil be
made to prevent any after hours use.

Get out and get healthy.

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH

With much sorrow, the Neighborhood Watch
Program has been disbanded. There was no one
to step in to be the director. Phil Aiken-Cade has
had to step down due to his job commitments.

You did a super human job, Phil, in keeping
it going for as long as you did, even by long
distance. THANKS!!

If there is ANYONE out there who is
interested in taking up the task, we need YOU.
We all need to be our neighbor’s eyes now. The
longer daylight hours of spring and summer are
the times when watchfulness is a necessity.

Think about your and a friend becoming the
co-directors (half the work and all the benefits).
Call a board member for information.

'ONE MORE TIME

Please tell your Block Captain or a Board
Member your new address when you rent your
home and move out of the community. This will
ensure that you will receive the newsletter, and
any other information about your rental property.
Your help is appreciated in kesping our address
file up to date. Renters should also pass along
the absent homeowner's address to the Block
Captain.

There is always difficulty in getting the LFCA
dues letters to the proper addresses in a timely
fashion. If we have the absent homeowner's
address then it is likely that there will not be a
delay/fine in getting the letters to the correct
address.

Thank you for helping to keep our files
current.

SELLER'S PACKET

In July of 1989, Virginia passed a law that
requires a home seller to provide, upon the
buyer's request, information from LFCA (relating
to the individual property) concerning the
financial status of the community itself, any
existing violations of architectural covenants, or
dues owed, relating to the individual property.
Homeowners should request this package by
writing to: LFCA, Box 5074, Springfield, VA
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22150 and enclose a fee of $25 to cover the cost
of the packet. The seller or his agent will be
called when the packet has been made up so
that it may be picked up as soon as possible.
Please allow some extra time, unless you hand
deliver the request and check to the treasurer.

PLANNING TO BUILD?

Are you planning to build a fence, put in a pool,
change paint color, or other external building
project? It is important that you consult the LFCA
Architectural Committee to make sure your
project meets the community covenants. This
approval becomes essential when the time
comes to sell your house, and the buyer requires
that the construction meets county building code
and the community covenants. The Welcome
Packet given to you when you arrived in the
neighborhood contains the form and the
covenants.

If you forgot to submit the form and the work
is about to be begin, the Board will try to get
back with the results within 48 hours. Otherwise
the time needed to get approval is less than 30
days. So plan ahead.

If a form has not been filed and approved,
the Board can cite you and hold up the sale of
the property until the covenants have been
complied with. Please read the covenants.

Who should you call? Calvin Ball at 440-
8549.

WANT ADS
If you are interested in advertising in_this

newsletter for noncommercial purposes, please
contact the editor, Jackie Thompson.

| 644-7377

3501274
830-9423
4945111
Media General Service 378-8440
Bypass inform: 350-1160
Recyciing information  246-5052
1-95/1-395/1-495 study 3527195
]

Animal Cor

- 830-3310

Lake Forest Newsletter
Published quarterly by the
Lake Forest Community
Association

Editor: Jackie Thompson
Production: Bev Frankiin
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